
977th Meeting of the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy January 11, 2021 
 

 

President Ashley Duggins called the meeting to order at 10am.  Due to the COVID-19 state of 
emergency, the meeting was convened by teleconference. Board Members Ashley Duggins, 
Keith Vance, Andy Bowman, Wallace Nelson, Mischelle Corbin and Bill Mixon on the call.   
 
Ethics Statement & Welcome 
 

President Duggins read the Ethics Statement regarding conflicts of interest and/or appearances 
of conflicts of interest of any Board member.  No conflicts were noted by Board members.  
 
Dr. Bowman moved, and Ms. Corbin seconded, to go into closed session to discuss possible 
The motion passed with no dissenting votes. 
 
Open session resumed on a motion from Dr. Bowman, seconded by Ms. Corbin, with no 
dissenting votes. President Duggins stated that the Board summarily suspended technician 
registration No. 62581 issued to Zachary Shaffer. 
 
On a motion from Mr. Mixon, seconded by Dr. Bowman, with no dissenting votes, the Board 
adjourned the meeting at 10:15am. 
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